
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
OHCA 2022-07 
 
June 15, 2022 
 
Re: Soon-To-Be-Sooners (STBS) Program Information 
 
Dear Provider,  
 
The Oklahoma Health Care Authority (OHCA) continues to be committed to 
providing optimal health care for children, as well as making improvements that 
may contribute toward positive birth outcomes in our state.  
 
The agency is excited about the launch of a new webpage 
(https://oklahoma.gov/ohca/individuals/programs/stbs.html), which provides 
information for the Soon-to-be-Sooners (STBS) program. The STBS program 
provides medical coverage to expectant mothers to increase positive birth 
outcomes for eligible unborn children. To qualify for the STBS program, a 
pregnant woman must meet all SoonerCare eligibility requirements, with the 
exception of citizenship requirements. 
 
The following services are covered through the STBS program when medically 
necessary and provided for the benefit of the unborn child during pregnancy: 

• Routine office visits  
• Medications  
• Ultrasounds  
• Dental services 
• Lab services 
• Some specialty services  
• Hospital services  
• Mental health services  
• Substance use disorder services 
• Services associated with miscarriage or a non-viable pregnancy such as a 

molar pregnancy, ectopic pregnancy, or fetal death in utero 
 
*Services provided through the STBS program end upon delivery. 

 
Reference Oklahoma Administrative Code 317:35-22 for OHCA's policy regarding the 
STBS program. 
 
 
 
 

https://oklahoma.gov/ohca/individuals/programs/stbs.html
https://oklahoma.gov/ohca/policies-and-rules/xpolicy/medical-assistance-for-adults-and-children-eligibility/pregnancy-related-benefits-covered-under-title-xxi.html


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have any questions or need further assistance, please call the OHCA provider 
helpline at 800-522-0114. 
 
Thank you for your work and commitment to providing health care services for 
SoonerCare members. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Traylor Rains 
State Medicaid Director 
 
 
 
 
 

 


